

# Hazel Grove Planning Committee

## MINUTES

MAY 30, 2012

7:30 PM

LEGION HALL, GROTON MA

<b>TYPE OF MEETING</b>	Committee Meeting
<b>ATTENDEES</b>	Gineane Haberlin, Meredith Scarlet, Anna Eliot, Tim Svarczkopf, Jean Armstrong, John Ott, Patti Modzelewski, Laura Menard, Adam Burnett, Laurie Smigelski (Park Commission liaison)

### Agenda topics

<b>UPDATES TO DOCUMENT</b>	Reviewed document and everyone provided feedback on updates to be made by next week
<b>GENERAL</b>	Update terms to be consistent: National Register of Historic Places, Park Commission, Hazel Grove Park Add names of committee members to the beginning of the report. No signatures needed
<b>TABLE OF CONTENTS</b>	Change order of TOC <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Introduction</li> <li>2. Sub Committee Reports                 <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Historical</li> <li>b. Natural Resources</li> <li>c. Current Users</li> <li>d. Infrastructure</li> <li>e. Association</li> <li>f. Future Users and Revenue</li> </ol> </li> <li>3. Proposed Roadmap</li> <li>4. Conclusion</li> </ol>
<b>INTRODUCTION</b>	Minor edits
<b>ASSOCIATION</b>	Update on use of track
<b>INFRASTRUCTURE</b>	Updates from Laurie on use of electricity Appearance of years ago – concern this ties us to all buildings must be historical in appearance – updated verbiage Tim read updates to section
<b>FUTURE USES</b>	Should this include reference to revenue or update title? Agreed we should say something about revenue but not be specific. Jean to draft something based on conversation of different types of revenue. Roadmap to include mention of revenue planning. Agreed to keep detail on how we went about determining future uses Composting updated to make sure it is specifically for site generated compost available to community to use (not add to composting material) Trotter changed to Standardbred Talked about working with Trails committee to mark and expand trails. Agreed to updated roadmap to coordinate with trails committee Look at verbiage in Gineane's conclusion and incorporate into section on uses not chosen
<b>NATURAL RESOURCES REPORT</b>	Remove language about old growth, perpetuity etc – focus on description of what is there. Questioned map with lines on it – may be perceived as “legal” lines Discussion on whether preservation of forest was appropriate since we don't want to limit any future use of the park. Add one year and three year plan to roadmap Remove recommendations on regulations
<b>HISTORICAL</b>	Move up
<b>CURRENT USERS</b>	Updated placeholders where info needed – mounted meetings every thurs from April to Nov Average number of spectators – 200 Laura to provide a sentence on what a rally is

	Laura to provide pictures to be incorporated into current users section Remove placeholder text in Walkers section
<b>CONCLUSION</b>	Agreed to update to remove what we don't think should be at HGP going forward to focus on all the good things that we think can happen there.
<b>DISTRIBUTION / ROLLOUT</b>	Would like to send electronically to Park Commission and Town Clerk and printed copies for each Need to see if Town Manager can help with printing (color) Need to be done, done by 7/20  Patti volunteered to scan printed material so we can add to report.
<b>NEXT MEETING</b>	6/6/12 – All changes to document must be complete at this point. Formatting and compiling report going forward